
Sean Joyce, who retired as Irvine
city manager in February 2018 and
has since served as interim city
manager in Huntington Beach, San
Clemente, and South Pasadena, will
join us for our next general
meeting.He will serve as city
manager in Laguna Beach for some
months while the City undertakes a
nationwide search to fill the position
permanently. One innovation since
his arrival is the addition to the
City’s homepage of a button marked
“THE WEEK THAT WAS” that
provides access to his regular reports
to the Council on city business.
(Visit it, for example, to find out
what’s being planted in the Laguna
Canyon Road median or how to get
access to archived minutes of old
Council meetings.)  We’ll gather via
Zoom at 7 p.m. on Monday, October
23. The link is https://us02w
eb.zoom.us/j/81924989195?
pwd=OXVXekVEWVZHV09iTHZi
b25ZUHo1QT09.
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Hospital Administrator
Reports to Council on
Planning Process
At the request of Bob Whalen, who
is the City Council’s liaison to the
hospital and has been pressed by
community members for information
about its plans, Seth Teigen of
Mission Hospital Laguna Beach
appeared at the October 10 Council
meeting (as a “Presentation,” no
Council or public discussion) and
spoke briefly about what he called
“the future of health care in South
Orange County.” When in the end he
had made no mention of the
persistent reports from the hospital
community that it’s going to close,
Bob asked him about them and
received a response simply
minimizing the reports as “just
rumors.” Teigen explained the
closure of the lab in terms of staffing
problems and said that he would
return to the Council in January if
there were changes to be reported. 

Holiday Party Set for
December 18

forward to the holiday party and
election at the Congregational
Church on December 18. Save the
date! 

We’ll skip the general meeting and
newsletter for November and look

Via Zoom
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Monday, October 23, 7 p.m.
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The real estate office at 1110 Glenneyre
Street that has a good argument for being
historic may have been spared the drastic
excision of all of its defining features by
the Planning Commission’s postponement
of action on October 4. Village Laguna’s
review of the proposal at the hearing
pointed out that the object of the original
design review approval on November 11,
1976, was “to make the commercial
building look . . . like the surrounding
residential area.” Commissioners were
reminded that the architect, Chris Abel,
was responsible for many distinctive
buildings in Laguna Beach. The current
proposal, intended simply to make the
building look more up to date, would alter
roof lines, eaves, gables, and the shape of
the building and remove the distinctive
“crazy-quilt” brickwork and all of the
existing trees (replacing just  two of them
with trees of another kind). Alerted to this
building’s  likely historic value, 

Remodel of Real Estate Office
Continued Indefinitely

Removal of City Tree 
Postponed for Initial Study

commissioners discussed asking for a
historic report, but when one of them
argued that this would add several months
to the approval process they didn’t persist.
Eventually the project was continued to a
date uncertain for some revision. 

A city tree at 387 El Camino del Mar
received at least a brief stay of execution
on October 10 when the Council
recognized the need for an initial
environmental study and voted to obtain
one. Review was requested by
Councilmember George Weiss under the
City’s tree removal regulations, and
members of the public took the opportunity
to argue that recent photos of the tree failed
to show the distress that the arborist was
using to justify its removal and that the tree
was important as part of a group, still
largely intact, that was planted in
connection with an early housing tract by
the landscape architect Florence Yoch. 
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